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Establishing Our Patient Group
We started to advertise to recruit members to establish our group in June 2011, we placed posters and leaflets within our waiting areas, advertised on the electronic display boards and on the practice website. Staff and doctors were also encouraging our patients to join. 
Recruitment Process
Patients who were interested filled out an application form which included their name, Date of Birth, address and ethnicity status. We needed this information to gather statistics to make sure our group was representative of our practice population. 
Disappointingly, the uptake was very low.
We held our first introductory meeting on the 11th August 2011, this was with the two practice managers, senior partner, partner and four patients out of the eight who had expressed an interest. 

An agenda was formed.

Introductions were made to gain an insight into the patients background to see what they could bring to the group. 

We discussed “What is a Patient Participation Group?” (PPG), the purpose of the group and the aim and objectives. 

We focused on how we could attract more members to the group which was representative of our practice population. 

The patients offered to go out into the wider community and display more of our posters advertising the group within local schools, churches, community centres, pharmacies, libraries, post offices, local shops and to also spread the word through word of mouth. 

We placed an advertisement in the local Thurmaston Times, unfortunately there was nothing available for the Beaumont Leys area. 

We were aiming to attract between 12-15 patients to the group. 
Practice Demographics
We are an inner city practice based over two sites with a practice population of approx 15,275 patients, split as follows:

0-16 Male = 1613 Female = 1535

17-35 Male = 2135 Female = 2150

36-64 Male = 3016 Female = 2788

65-74 Male = 520 Female = 542

75+ Male = 421 Female = 555 

Parker Drive Medical Centre serves Beaumont Leys, Stocking Farm, Mowmacre Hill and the Stadium Estate, the majority of which are council housing. There is a higher than average unemployment rate and areas of high depravation. Parker Drive Medical Centre has mainly a Caucasian population. 

Manor Medical Centre is not actually based in the inner city and is sited on the Thurmaston Village and Leicester Border, it covers a large cross section of the community, the housing is varied, there are two council estates in Thurmaston and a variety of private housing. Also served by this surgery is the Rushey Mead Estate which comprises of rented and private housing, Manor Medical Centre has a high indian/asian population. 
Patient Group Representatives
Currently, our group is represented with 7 female and 8 male patients with age ranges from 39 – 76 years of age, there is a mix of English, White Other, British white, Indian and Hindu patients and both sites are equally represented. 

We are struggling to attract the younger generation to our group, one member of the group has approached the school councils at seven of the local schools to attract some of the over 16’s but as yet no response. 

As of December 2012 , the group had decided that there are enough members at present and have now formed a waiting list for future members to join. Patients are still encouraged to send in any suggestions/comments to members of the existing group to bring forward to the meetings.
Priority Issues
We discussed with the group that we needed to work on a practice survey and it was clear from discussions and questions raised at our subsequent meetings that the patients had some issues that could be addressed in this survey. 

These were mainly around the appointment system and consultations. 
Development of the Practice Survey
We brought some sample surveys along for the group to look at and they were very impressed with the GPAQ (General Practice Assessment Questionaire) which was the survey we had used previously. 

The GPAQ survey is very thorough and addresses a lot of areas within general practice, the group felt this was excellent and wanted to base our own practice survey around this. 

From here, we spent many hours amending the survey to suit our own practice. 

We decided that we would run separate surveys for Parker Drive Medical Centre and Manor Medical Centre to see if patients had different views about the services we provide. 

The final version of the survey was agreed by the group on 1st December 2011. 

(A copy of which can be found on the practice website) 
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How the Survey was Conducted
INTRODUCTION
This year through consultation with the Patient Group, we agreed to use the same survey as last year which was designed in conjunction with our Patient Participation Group. 

The practice and a member of the group were responsible for analysing the anonymous data and producing a report to publish the results of the survey on our practice website and also within our waiting rooms by end of March 2013. 

The practice in conjunction with the Patient Group reflected on the results and produced an action plan for any proposed changes. 
AIMS
The aim of the survey was to gain the views from our registered patients on the services we provide and giving them the opportunity to make any comments/suggestions for future changes/developments. 

The surveys were conducted within both of our surgeries and we aimed to obtain at least 300 completed questionnaires. After discussions with the patient group we agreed not to send out any postal questionaires this year as the uptake last year was extremely low. 

The survey was conducted between 14th - 25th January 2013, both at Parker Drive Medical Centre and Manor Medical Centre. We targeted our registered patients who attended the surgery between our core hours of opening. 

Posters explaining the survey to our patients were displayed in the waiting rooms and outside consulting rooms. 

Reception staff were informed of the purpose of the survey, the criteria of who can take part and the procedure for inviting patients to take part. Members from the Patient group also came down to the surgery in the waiting areas to introduce themselves to the patients and to give a helping hand in distributing the surveys. 
OUTCOME
Staff and members of the patient group worked extremely hard during the two week period to get as many surveys completed as possible. 

There was a very good uptake rate to the survey of 290 completed usable questionaires. 

All completed useable anonymous surveys were analysed by the Practice Manager and a member from the Patient Group and the findings of the survey were compiled into a report separated by each surgery. 
RESULTS
The results can be found on the practice website.
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Review Meeting
A meeting with the Patient Group was arranged to give them the opportunity to review and discuss the survey results along with the practice managers and one of the doctors. 

Firstly, we discussed the list of Positive points that patients had highlighted in the survey, the group were very impressed with the comments made and suggested we try and encourage patients to add their positive comments onto the NHS choices website at: www.nhs.uk

We then worked through the Negative points and suggested areas for improvement that the patients had raised. 
In summary these areas are as follows: 
Some Negative points raised:

Receptionist asking too many questions and deciding if an emergency: 

We apologise if this may seem intrusive, but when all the appointments are booked for that day and patients are still requiring an appointment, the receptionists are trained to ask relevant questions to see if we can offer the patient any other alternatives i.e telephone consultations with the doctor/nurse or referral to the local pharmacy scheme. 
Taking too long to answer the phones:
We have a heavy demand of calls during peak times usually between

8.00am – 10.30am and 3.00pm – 5.00pm. Patients are kindly requested to avoid ringing the surgery during these times if they are only for non-urgent general queries. We have more staff to answer the telephones during these peak times and are also making a few adjustments to the front line reception so we have more staff in the back office to deal with the telephone calls. 
Continuity of Care:
We are reviewing the doctor rotas to bring more stability where certain doctors are not travelling between the two surgeries on the same day. We request where possible, that patients always try to book to see the same doctor when needed for a follow-up appointment. 
Parking:
Unfortunately, parking will always remain a problem at Parker Drive Medical Centre due to our location. At the present time, we have no source of funding to be able to re-locate. 
Prescription problems:
We sincerely apologise for any inconvenience that is caused by items missing from prescriptions, this is mainly due to when items are due for re-authorising and make take longer to process than those items that can be issued straight away. We kindly request that patients adhere to our 48 hour (2 working days) policy from the date of requesting your prescription to the date of collection to allow for any alterations to medications etc. 
Booking system not made up advance: 
We try to aim and have the appointment book made up to 4 weeks in advance. We do not tend to go beyond this as we find it increases our DNA rates. 
Some GP’s restricting appointments to 1 -2 problems:
As we work to 10 minute appointments it is not always possible for the doctor to address more than one problem especially if the problem is complex. The doctors will try to address the main problems within the allocated appointment time but may ask you to re-book a further appointment. Patients are advised to inform the receptionists if they think they may require longer than a 10 minute appointment. 
Suggestions
On-line booking Appointments and Ordering of repeat prescriptions: 

The practice is waiting for feedback from other pilot practices who are currently testing this out before making any decisions to implement. 
Occasional Saturday mornings at Parker Drive:
This was implemented in October 2012. Saturday morning surgeries are run alternate weeks between Parker Drive and Manor Medical on a pre-booked appointment basis from 8am – 1pm. 
Staff Name Badges: 

This is in hand as we feel is good practice that patients know the names of staff that they are dealing with on face to face contact. 
Drinks machine in the surgery:
Due to health and safety, maintenance, spillages etc it was decided that this was not something we would consider. If you feel unwell and require a glass of water, please ask at reception. 
Longer Opening Times:
Since the introduction of alternate Saturday mornings at Parker Drive, there are no further plans to offer longer opening times at the moment at either surgery – we may consider this in the future. 
Television in waiting rooms:
T.V’s are soon to be installed in the waiting rooms to transmit health promotional material and for information sharing. 
Patient Participation Group – change meeting time: 

The group usually meets on a Thursday afternoon every two months at Manor Medical Centre 1.00pm, we are going to pilot changing the time to 6.00pm to see if this is more suitable for more members of the group. 
Wart Clinics:
The future of the wart clinics is uncertain - although we offer this service at present, it is not a service that is part of the GP contract. 

Use of lift Manor Medical Centre:
For patients who have difficulty in getting up the stairs to the first floor consulting rooms, there is a lift available in the reception area. Please inform reception and they will escort you in the lift to the first floor. 
Car parks: 

This question quite often comes up and there is no right or wrong answer with regards to responsibility of gritting/salting of the car parks in the winter months when snow and ice around. 

We will enquire with the HSE for guidance. 
To be able to order repeat prescriptions over the telephone:
Due to practice policy and safe practice we do not take orders for prescriptions over the telephone as mistakes can be made on the medication. 
Speed up referrals:
Patients are advised that if they have not heard within 7-10 working days with details of their referral they should contact the practice secretary who will chase it up. 
Queuing system on telephones:
The current telephone system we have allows for four calls to be placed in the queue at any one time, when these are exceeded the patient will get the engaged tone and will have to re-dial. 
Practice Action Plan
We gathered all the views and suggestions together and created an action plan which was approved by the practice and the group. (A copy can be found on the practice website) 
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This will be regularly reviewed and updated on subsequent achievement of all areas identified for improvement.
